
Minutes of the Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 28 January 2012 at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.
PRESENT: Parish Councillor David Brodie (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors Anne Stockdale, Bettie Gilliatt and Sarah Rao
IN ATTENDANCE:   Councillor Stuart Parker 
12/01  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Parish Councillor Hilary Davies, CW&C Councillor Margaret Parker and Mr Simon Mageean.
It was noted that Simon Mageean had been unable to attend the meeting as requested and agreed that he be invited to the next meeting of the Parish Council to discuss trees and TPO issues in the Parish.

12/02  PUBLIC SPEAKING TIME

Councillor Stuart Parker informed Members that CW&C had been selected to administer the Community Budget.  This opportunity had arisen from the Localism agenda and would entail the Council being in charge of 2-4 billion pounds of funds.  This would be for a 3-4 year period with Parish Councils being able to engage with CW&C via their Ward Member.

Councillor Parker also reported that Double Taxation had been put off for a year.
12/03  MEMBERSHIP OF THE PARISH COUNCIL
RESOLVED:  that in the absence of a suitable candidate consideration of filling 
                       the Casual Vacancy be deferred to the next meeting of the Parish 
                       Council

12/04  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
RESOLVED:  that the Minutes of the Meeting held on 5 December 2011 be 
                       confirmed as a correct record 
12/05  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
1) Grit Bins – the Clerk reported that he was monitoring the grit bins at Stamford Court and Broadmead and they were both currently full.
Councillor Parker pointed out that he had procured a £100 bag of grit for the Parish Council and this was being stored at the Guilden Sutton Depot. 

2)  Footpath Issue – the Clerk reported he had been in contact with Public Rights of Way about the issue arising from Mr Alderton’s letter.  PROW had put a new way-marking sign on the stile to replace the one obscured by the new gatepost and intended to install a fingerpost there in the near future.  They were also investigating the legality of the gates in terms of footpath access.
3)  A55/A51 Roundabout – the Clerk reported he had received a response from the CW&C Engineering Service reassuring the Parish Council that all the issues raised were being considered as part of the ongoing monitoring of the performance of the new traffic arrangements.
4)  Littleton Hall – Light Pollution – the Clerk reported that the Planning Enforcement Officer had responded to the concerns expressed at the previous meeting and had given advice as to how to proceed.  This would entail gathering of evidence on the type of illumination being used and how this was affecting neighbours.  It was agreed that Councillor Stockdale would talk to the neighbours so the situation could be assessed.

5)  Former Site of Vicars Cross Nursery – the Clerk reported that the Planning Enforcement Officer was currently investigating the site following the concerns expressed by the Parish Council
12/06   PLANNING APPLICATIONS

1)   11/04752/OUT – Land to Rear of 6-8 Tarvin Road –Construction of One Dwelling and Demolition of Horticultural Glass Houses – it was noted that this planning application had been refused.
2)  11/05305/FUL – 1 Brickfield Lane – Mono Pitched Roof to Extension
It was noted that planning permission had been granted for this proposed development

3)  11/04664/FUL – 18 Tarvin Road – Single Storey Rear Extension
It was noted that planning permission had been granted for this proposed development

4)  Littleton Hall Farm – the Clerk reported he had been informed by the Planning Officer that the application was current but still pending decision while a legal agreement was finalised with regard to the provision of affordable housing and the open space on site.  The Clerk was asked keep in communication with the Planning Officer so the Parish Council could be kept appraised of developments.
Action:  Clerk to contact CW&C Planning re Littleton Hall Farm

5)  Boundary Changes – Councillor Parker reported that a decision was due Feb/March.  He explained how the area was likely to be affected.

6) Littleton Lane – Traffic – Councillor Stockdale reported on difficulties motorists were encountering in getting out of Littleton Lane onto Tarvin Road, especially in the morning.  Much of this was due to the road being used as a rat run between the A41 and A51.
12/07   PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES

The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council and presented a summary of the Parish Council’s expected income and expenditure for the ensuing year in order that they could discuss the setting of a Precept.  
RESOLVED:  that i)  the report of the Clerk be received
                             ii)  the Precept for 2012/13 be set at £3,500                                  
12/08   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary – Nov/Dec less tax 

        


236.80
2)  HMRC – PAYE Jan - Feb





  59.20

3)  Typing and office services  
                                                        28.50
4)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – Jan   
                              

  30.00  
5)  Litter Warden – 14 hours @ £6.31                                                  88.34
6)  Barclays Bank – Storage Charge                                                      1.00
12/09  INCOME

1)  War Stock Dividend






 15.78
12/10  CLERK – PETTY CASH
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £3.84
12/11   CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED

Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which included:-
Cheshire West and Chester Council
Rural Touring Arts – 2012 Season
Taxi Licensing Consultation

Local Council Assembly 1/3/12

Community Governance Review

Parish Precept 2012/13

Various Members Briefings

PC N Busby/Inspector P Hodgson – Policing Reports
Cheshire Association of Local Councils – E Bulletins
12/12  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS
RESOLVED:  that it be confirmed that the next meetings of the Parish Council will 

                       be held on:-

 Monday 12 March  2012
 Monday 14 May 2012 (AGM)

12/13  ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1)  Littleton Lane – Road Surface - the Clerk was asked to report a number of pot holes to CW&C.
2)  Affordable Housing – Councillor Stockdale reported on a meeting she had attended where it was stated that Chester Villages had to find 28 houses each year for the next five years.  There was to be an open meeting on 25 February and the Clerk would be sent posters for this to be displayed on the notice boards.

3)  Parish Field – Councillor Brodie reported on advice he had received regarding any future lease that was entered into ie. this should be of longer duration and on commercial terms with 3-5 year reviews.  It would also need to be clarified as to whom maintained the field.  Following communication with Mr R Kirk it was confirmed that the current tenancy would cease on 31 March 2012 and it was expected that there would be a transitional period involving the current users of the field as any new arrangements would take some time to put in place.
Other options for the field were also discussed including turning it over to a Trust and public access.  The Parish Council would need to establish what the people of Littleton would like the field used for.

4) Twinning Association – it was reported that the Twinning Association was to hold its AGM on 3 March.

5)  Land Adjacent to Vet Surgery – this area was badly blighted by rubbish collected by an individual in the Parish.  The Clerk undertook to clear this and would then monitor the situation.  If the situation deteriorated it might be necessary to refer the matter to PC Busby 
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